GREAT GULF

3751 Victoria Park Avenue Toronto, ON Canada M1W 3Z4 416.449.1340 GREATGULF.COM

June 9, 2016

Toronto and East York Community Council City of Toronto City Hall 100 Queen Street West Toronto, ON M5H 2N2

Dear Mr. Chairman and Members of Committee:

RE: TOcore: Updating Tall Building Setbacks in the Downtown – City-initiated Official Plan Amendment and Zoning By-law Amendments - Toronto and East York Community Council Agenda Item TE17.14

We write to express concern about the Toronto and East York Community Council's consideration of Item TE17.14 scheduled for June 14, 2016, and to support the Building Industry and Land Development Association ("BILD") and NAIOP – Commercial Real Estate Development Association's request for deferral of this item.

We have an interest in land in the area impacted by the proposed Official Plan Amendment and Zoning By-law Amendments. We received a copy of the proposed Official Plan Amendment and minimal details of the proposed Zoning By-law Amendments as part of the public meeting notice on May 20, 2016, and are concerned about the potential impacts of the proposed planning instruments on our and other properties in Downtown Toronto.

We appreciate the opportunity that City Planning has provided to discuss the Official Plan Amendment, however we did not have an opportunity to review and consult with City staff on the proposed Zoning By-law Amendment, as this information was not available beyond the metrics provided in the public meeting notice at the time of writing this letter.

We strongly believe that the two policy instruments need to be reviewed together in their complete draft form. Providing only half the information limits our ability to fully understand the unforeseen and significant potential impacts of this proposal on our respective development projects.



We do not see these amendments as a simple matter and it is important to understand the ramifications of the total package. As such, we believe that the proposal has been brought before Community Council expeditiously and prematurely. We would like to be aligned with City staff with the return of this report, if Community Council agrees with our position.

We are committed to working collaboratively with staff to resolve any issues and in principle support the intent of the TOcore project. Such that we may work together to review and shape the proposed planning instruments, we support BILD and NAIOP's request for the deferral of Item TE17.14.

Sincerely,

Alan Vihant

Senior Vice President, Highrise